CONTRA COSTA COLLEGE

OPERATIONS COUNCIL

MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 23, 2002

9:00 A.M. - ROOM #AA-216

MINUTES
PRESENT:
Frank Hernandez (Chair), Randy Watkins, Carlos Murillo, Dave Olson, Benny Barnes Saul Jones, Lynda Lawrence, Jim Taylor

ABSENT:
Jeanette Moore, Darlene Poe, McKinley Williams

Frank Hernandez announced that a former CCC student, Maribel Uribe, was seriously injured on her way to work last week.  This is her first year teaching at Cesar Chavez Elementary School in Richmond and she was struck by a Richmond police officer that was on his way to make an arrest.

I.  Remodel of the Planetarium (PS-132)
A couple of years ago someone had a bad fall in the planetarium and sued the college.  Two weeks ago someone else tripped on the same stairs and wasn't seriously injured.  

Carlos Murillo said there are two issues:  1) the color of the carpet in the planetarium makes it hard to see the steps; and 2) before new chairs and carpets are purchased for the planetarium, the stairs should be replaced with a ramp so this doesn't happen again.

There was a lengthy discussion at Executive Staff about this issue, and President Carr wants it resolved as soon as possible.  Jim Taylor said e-mails have been going back and forth about this between the three campuses and the District Office.  The planetariums at LMC and DVC all have the same floor plan.  Jim feels it will be more than six months before a long-term solution is found.  However, an interim solution has been taken care of.  The steps in the planetarium have been changed to a different color so they are easier to see and the ramp has been taken out.   Saul Jones suggested also having a sign saying "Watch Your Step".

II.  Accreditation - Standard 8
Everyone reviewed the plans of action for Standard 8 to see where we are:


8.2:      This has been accomplished.  The vacant custodial positions have been filled, and 



the custodians are coming in earlier.

8.3:
Jim Taylor says he has developed a site visitation schedule, but he needs a complete list of all our off-campus sites.

8.4:
Randy Watkins reported that a comprehensive plan for maintenance and repair of
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technology equipment has not been done, primarily because there is no budget and he does not believe there is a budget for media services repair.


Jim Taylor reported that all repairs under his area have a five-year plan.  He also needs a budget for repairs.

Frank Hernandez said he thinks plans need to be put in place and then we will see where the money falls.  Jim Taylor commented that the District Office has been spending more money on Buildings and Grounds.

III.  Other
A.  Survey
Frank Hernandez reported on a survey that was sent to all graduating seniors in Contra Costa College's service area.  All seniors who did not choose CCC were asked why.  Many of the typical comments were: "Contra Costa College is ghetto."  "DVC's computer program is better."  
"Contra Costa College doesn't offer the classes I want."

Frank urged everyone to look at this survey and read the comments from the feeder high schools.  More outreach needs to be done with Pinole Valley, De Anza and El Cerrito High Schools.  

Frank Hernandez said the campus is beautiful compared with the other campuses.  But because of Contra Costa College's negative reputation, we must strive to surpass the other campuses.  Many of the student comments on the survey described the college as "ghetto".  When President Helen Carr goes into the community and hears these types of comments she asks, "When was the last time you were at our campus?"  "Have you taken a class at Contra Costa College?"  Dr. Carr is very pro-active about inviting the community to visit the campus and Frank said we must all continue with that pro-active role in promoting Contra Costa College.

Saul Jones noted that the negative comments were not about the campus appearance.  Contra Costa College is in a low-income area and the college will always attract low-income students.  Randy Watkins suggested inviting successful CCC alumni to promote the college to the community.

The meeting adjourned at 9:30 a.m.

Minutes Recorded by Mary Healy
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